Cyngor Tref Llanandras a Norton

PRESTEIGNE AND NORTON TOWN COUNCIL

_______________________________

MINUTES OF THE EXTRAORDINARY MEETING HELD ON 4TH JULY 2013
AT THE SHIREHALL, BROAD STREET, PRESTEIGNE

  
Present: Cllrs. Ms B. Baynham (Mayor), C. Kirkby MBE ( Deputy Mayor), Ms. F. Preece,                  P. Robinson, J. Tennant-Eyles. 

Apologies: Cllrs. G. Banks, Ms. N. Humphreys, , H. Owens, B. Price, J. Wilding, J. Williams

Absent: Cllrs. J. Matthews, P. Smith

In Attendance: Mrs T. Price, Town Clerk; Members of the Public.
Declarations of Interest. Members were requested to declare any personal and/or prejudicial interests they may have in matters to be considered at this annual meeting in accordance with the terms of the Local Authorities (Model Code of Conduct Order) (Wales) Order 2008.

Personal

Cllr. Ms Baynham
Related to owner of one candidate site 
LDP Candidate Site Responses

Personal and Prejudicial - None
Cllr. Ms. Baynham welcomed the members of the public to the meeting and thanked those Members present for giving up their time to attend the additional meeting.
MIN 2706
LOCAL DEVELOPMENT PLAN CANDIDATE SITES RESPONSE
Cllr. Tennant-Eyles presented a concise report to the meeting outlining the process to date and explaining the reasons it had been necessary to call a further meeting. He further explained the contradicting information that had been received from the County Council regarding the colour coding of the sites in particular and also on the substantiation of technical issues. He stressed the misleading nature of the information provided on this part of the process by the County Council and the confusion in the community generally on this subject.
As a result he suggested that as previously agreed at the Council Meeting in June, all the resident's comments be submitted in full to the County Council and that the concerns as circulated to all Members be included at the beginning of the Candidate Sites form. Additionally he suggested that the colour coding for all the sites be removed completely due to the confusion it had caused and to avoid the possibility of any future misinterpretation of the colour coding if it was to be included.

He also informed Members that since the June meeting one further response had been received from a Norton resident concerning the foraging of bats on one site. He suggested that this be added to the list of concerns to be included on the form.

Following a proposal by Cllr. Robinson which was seconded by Cllr. Kirkby it was agreed unanimously that

· the colour coding be completely removed from the form before submission to the County Council;

· all the responses from residents be sent in full to the County Council;

· the concerns to be listed at the start of the Candidate Sites Form to be


concern over the capacity of the existing sewerage system



concern over increased usage of the B4355 running the centre of the village



concern that there are insufficient facilities and amenities in the village 



concern that there is an inadequate public transport service



concern that site 84 may be a foraging area for bats

The final response form would be posted on the town website for information.

Members of the public attending were informed that it was possible to register with the County Council directly to receive updates on the Local Development Plan's progress. 

There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 6.55 pm.
NOTE: The full report of Cllr. Tennant-Eyles is available on request
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